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“...one of the best 
parts of my job has 

been the chance to see 
familiar faces and 
share our plans for 
Blanchet’s future.”
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From the President
Dear Blanchet Catholic School Community, 
 
I want to express my gratitude to all of  the members 
of  our Blanchet Catholic School community who have 
helped make this past year a success.  Throughout this 
magazine, we will be recognizing our donors, families, 
students, staff, and friends of  the school who have given  
their time, talent, and treasures to help make this a 
positive year for Blanchet. 
 
Our school’s theme for this year is “Called 2 B,” and we 
have spent the first part of  the year working with our 
students to help them recognize what God has called 
each of  them to be.  This work has taken place in our 
classrooms, BUDDIES groups and at school assemblies.  
Our students have actively engaged in the theme and we 
are pleased with the results as they see themselves Called 
2 B leaders, friends, academics, and people of  God. 
 
Many of  these Cavalier magazines will be mailed out 
to our alumni and their families.  If  you are a Blanchet 
Catholic School alum or the parent of  an alum, I 
encourage you to reconnect with our school.  Our list of  
alumni continues to grow each year, and we are always 
anxious to catch up with students and families to let 
them know about the wonderful things going on here at 
school.  In the few months since I returned to Blanchet, 
one of  the best parts of  my job has been the chance to see 
familiar faces and share our plans for Blanchet’s future. 
 
I want to thank each of  you for your continued support 
of  Blanchet Catholic School. 
 
We are truly blessed!   Go, Cavs!! 
 
 

Bob Weber, President/Principal

MISSION
Blanchet Catholic School provides  

a comprehensive education  
program that enables students to: 

 Challenge
Be challenged by an academically rigorous curriculum;  

Grow
 

Grow towards maturity in Christ;

 
 Contribute
 

Contribute to the enrichment of  society; and

 
 Participate

Particpate in the traditions of  the Catholic Church.



Called 2 BWhat are you Called to Be?

During their in-service retreat the faculty and staff  
of  Blanchet Catholic School worked together on a 
theme for the 2017-2018 school year.  The theme, 
“Called 2 B,” was inspired by a quote from St. 
Catherine of  Siena, “Be who God meant you to be 
and you will set the world on fire.”

We are all here to thrive and connect to the inner 
longings of  our spirit.  What we are called to be 
on a daily basis requires us to look deep into our 
hearts to discover the truth of  who we are.  There 
is a reason we are called human “beings” as we are 
all called to be something or someone. Each day 
brings our faculty, staff, and students immeasurable 
blessings and the opportunity to show one another 
what God calls us to be.   
 

The 2017-2018 school year has presented many 
opportunities to become more mindful of  God’s 
presence in our lives.  
 
Putting our theme into practice, we have dedicated 
this issue of  the Cavalier Magazine to recognizing 
who God has called us all to be.  Throughout the 
pages you will share in the blessings that make 
each day at Blanchet Catholic School a place where 
students are called to be challenged by academically 
rigorous curriculum, grow towards maturity in 
Christ, contribute to the enrichment of  society, and 
participate in the traditions of  the Catholic Church. 
 
As the 2017-2018 school year progresses, we hope 
that you and your family take time to reflect on 
what God is calling you to be on a daily basis.  

4
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Konstance  
Albright 
7th Grade

I am called  
to be  

STRONG.

Jose Rios 
8th Grade

I am called to be a  
FRIEND

Mary Angove 
Teacher

I am called  
to be  

HOLY.

Cori Pena-Herrera 
12th Grade

I am called  
to be  

HUMBLE.

Belen Cedillo &  
Brianna Topete 

7th Grade

We are called to be  
FAMILY.

Eileen Virden 
Teacher

I am called to be  ENERGETIC!

Noe Contreras 
7th Grade

I am called to be 
HAPPY.

Asa Yunker 
12th Grade

I am called to 
be a  

LEADER.

Watch our “Called 2 Embrace the Potential” video to 
learn more about what Blanchet Catholic School students, 
faculty, and staff  are Called 2 B.  
Check it out at: https://youtu.be/_Y_6e_LCrEc.
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“For I will walk by faith even when I cannot see.” 2 Corinthians 5:7
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Ever since I was born, I’ve been told the story 
of  where my name comes from but I never truly 
understood what it meant.  It was not until this 
summer when I made a 130 mile pilgrimage walk 
to my namesake town in Northern Spain, called 
Santiago de Compostela, when I understood the 
history.

Before moving forward, a little background would 
be nice… The English translation of  Santiago 
is Saint James.   Following Christ’s death, the 
Apostle James became the leader of  the Church 
in Jerusalem and he decided to travel through 
Spain in order to spread the Good News of  Jesus’ 
resurrection.   Later, St. James was martyred in 
Jerusalem and it is said that his body was taken 
by his followers to the coast, and then by boat to 

Spain.  The location of  St. James’ tomb was lost 
for centuries.  800 years later, a Spanish hermit had 
a vision that lead him to the exact location of  the 
tomb, and a church was built there. That place was 
known as the “field of  stars”  or “Compostela.”  
Fast forward to present day, and that church 
became an enormous cathedral which is the 
centerpiece to one of  the most important pilgrimage 
sites to Catholics.

Around the time I was born, my parents were 
trying to find the right name for me.  They knew 
I would be a boy, but they had no names for me. 
They were getting desperate – nothing seemed right.  
One night, my parents came across a TV program 
on the Spanish channel about the “Camino” to 
Santiago de Compostela.  They were very interested 
and had heard about it from our parish priest, 
Father George Wolf, who was training to walk the 
Camino.  A couple of  days later my parents saw 
another TV show about the Camino de Santiago de 
Compostela, this time in English.  After that there 
was agreement that it was a sign I was to be called 
Santiago.  So thank you, Rick Steves! 

As I grew up, my parents made plans for me and 
my dad to walk the Camino.  My father and I 
joined the Portland group, Americans Pilgrims 
on the Camino (APOC) for several hikes.  In the 
months before, my mother would drive us from our 
South Salem home and drop us at Keizer Station 
for a nice, long walk home.  Shortly before leaving 
for Spain, we met with the APOC group who gave 
us their blessing and presented us with our own 
Camino shell.  The bright yellow scalloped shell 
is an ancient symbol of  the Camino.  It is etched 
into stone walls, painted on sidewalks and tiles, and 
carved into rocks along all of  the routes to Santiago 
de Compostela.  The shell and yellow arrows were 

Called 2 B Faithful El Camino de Santiago and the Origin of my Name

 

Santiago Blanco-Mills (‘22) and Luis Blanco-Perez

By Santiago Blanco-Mills
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“For I will walk by faith even when I cannot see.” 2 Corinthians 5:7

our compass.  In a touching gesture, we were also 
entrusted to carry Father George Wolf ’s shell on 
the journey.  Father George hadn’t been able to 
finish his Camino, and, sadly, some years later, 
passed away.  We were honored to carry his shell 
and finish the journey for him.  

After thirteen years of  anticipation, we made the 
walk.  Striking up conversations with farmers in 
their fields, and servers in small family kitchens, 
we met new friends from all over the world, 
from Australia to Korea.  The Camino endures 
through forests and fields, and alongside rivers and 
highways, under ancient stone arches of  castles 
and slate-roofed farmhouses.  Thirteen days and 
130 miles later, we arrived at the Cathedral with 
our stamped Camino passports as proof  (although 
blistered feet were proof  positive, too) of  our 
journey.  With achy bodies but richer souls, we 
reached the end of  our pilgrimage. At this point 
we realized that our destination was not the goal 
but the important thing was what we experienced 
together to get there. We said goodbye to our new 
friends.  We attended the Pilgrim’s Mass where 
a 100+ pound golden incense burner called a 
Botafumerio swings from the Cathedral’s dome.  
It was used beginning in the 12th century to 
perfume the air as crowds of  travel-worn, unwashed 
pilgrims crowded in.  The smoke spreads and fills 
the naves of  the Cathedral, like Christians, sent 
out in testimony of  a Christian life.  We were 
called to make this journey to discover that we are 
pilgrims on this earth, that we have a story and that 
enjoying every day is as important as reaching those 
milestones that we pursue.  We are called to be 
pilgrims, so our load is light and our sight is set to 
what is ahead.

   

Called 2 B Faithful El Camino de Santiago and the Origin of my Name
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Called 2 B ExcellentAwards & Honors

a 3.0 G.P.A. or higher.  Below is a list of  team 
G.P.A.s and how they finished in the OSAA 3A 
classification: 
 
Football - 3rd Place with 3.43 G.P.A. 
Volleyball - 10th Place with 3.64 G.P.A. 
Boys Soccer -17th Place with 3.32 G.P.A. 
Girls Soccer -6th Place with 3.64 G.P.A. 
Boys Cross Country* - 3.70 G.P.A. 
Girls Cross Country* - 3.66 G.P.A. 
 
For their efforts on the court and field, a number 
of  student-athletes were recognized with All-
Conference honors.  The following is the list of  
those honored: 
 

By courage and faith, Cavalier students are called 
to excel on a daily basis.  Whether it is in the 
classroom, on the field, or in the community, the 
students encourage one another to live the mission 
of  Blanchet Catholic School. 
 
The fall sports student-athletes answered the call 
for excellence in the classroom and were honored 
with Academic All-State recognition.  The 
OSAA Academic All-State program recognizes 
outstanding achievement in the classroom.  The 
boys and girls teams in each OSAA-sanctioned 
activity with the highest team grade point average 
(G.P.A.) earns the Academic All-State Award. 
Members of  top ten schools in each activity at each 
classification are also recognized.  Teams that earn 
a 3.0 G.P.A. or higher receive 25 points for their 
school towards the Oregonian Cup standings. 
All the Blanchet Catholic fall sports teams earned 

* Teams must have 5 participants on the team to qualify for Acadmeic All-State 
rankings.  Boys & girls cross country did not meet this requirement.
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Mid High Students of the Month!

1st Team All-Conference 
Brianna Anaya - Girls Soccer 
Mike Bashaw - Football (WR & K) 
Ally Jones - Volleyball 
Kalea Salang - Volleyball 
Tessa Sullivan - Girls Soccer 
Martin Sylvester - Football (OL & DL) 
RJ Veliz - Football (QB & DB)

 
2nd Team All-Conference 
Jacob Carsley - Football (OL & DL) 
Sean Duffy - Football (DB) 
Zach Gwyn - Football (RB & LB) 
Sam Hoskins - Boys Soccer 
Hailey Ostby - Volleyball 
Tyler Pearson - Boys Soccer 
Trinity Phipps - Girls Soccer 
Mari Saldana - Girls Soccer 
Najma Suri - Girls Soccer 
Asa Yunker - Football (LB)

 
Honorable Mention All-Conference 
Bella Alley - Girls Soccer 
Karla Diaz - Girls Soccer 
Caroline Ditzler - Volleyball 
Garret Duch - Football (LB) 
Sean Duffy - Football (TE) 
Lauren Elmore - Girls Soccer 
Billy Guzman - Football (OL) 
Shelby Halfman - Volleyball 
Deven Leon Patino - Boys Soccer 
Claire Middendorf  - Girls Soccer 
Parker Mills - Boys Soccer 
Diego Torres - Football (DB) 

 
Additional Awards  
RJ Veliz - PacWest Football Defensive Back of  the Year 

 
Championships 
Girls Soccer - Special District 3 League & Playoff  
Champions 
Volleyball - PacWest Conference Playoff  Champions

Academic Awards 
Senior Garret Duch was named a Commended 
Student in the 2018 National Merit Scholarship 
Program. Garret was awarded for his exceptional 
academic promise demonstrated by his 
outstanding performance in SAT/PSAT testing.

Belen Cedillo (7th grade), Renee Porter (8th grade), and 
Rieve Randall (6th grade). Honored in September for being 
Called 2 B “Respectful.”

Jesse Prado (8th grade)), Isavell Carter (7th grade)), and 
Carter Mucken (6th grade). Honored in October for being 
Called 2 B “a Good Sport.”



Crystal Apple Nominee

The Cavalier students and staff  joined together at a 
Tuesday Time assembly on October 17th to surprise 
one amazing faculty member with a much-deserved 
honor and to thank him for making a difference in 
our students’ lives.  
 
Since 1997, the Salem Area Chamber of  
Commerce, in collaboration with Salem-Keizer 
Public Schools and the Salem-Keizer Education 
Foundation, have recognized excellence in 
education. The Crystal Apple Award gives the 
business community the opportunity to honor area 
educators for making significant contributions in 
the lives of  children. This year Blanchet is proud 
to announce that Mr. Dave Mucken (Physical 
Education Teacher, Weight Training, and Track 
& Field Coach) is Blanchet’s nominee for this 
prestigious honor.

Cavalier New & Returning Faces

Called 2 B Inspiring
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Faculty & Staff
Blanchet Catholic School 
is excited to welcome back 
Chuck Lee who will take 
on the role of  President 
Emeritus and help with the 
development efforts of  the 
school.  During his previous 
16 years at Blanchet, 
enrollment increased from 

110 students to over 400 students.  He led the effort 
to raise over 17 million dollars to purchase and 
renovate the facility, and provide millions of  dollars 
in financial aid. The school developed a reputation 
as a school of  excellence where over 95% of  the 
students go on to the college of  their choice.  In 
2009, he was the recipient of  the NCEA National 
Catholic Secondary Award for outstanding 
contributions to Catholic Education.  In 2013, the 
Blanchet Student Center was renamed the Charles 
E. Lee Student Center.  In 2013, Chuck was 
hired by Mountain West to help establish Career 
Technical Education Center in Salem.  We are 
overjoyed to have Chuck in the halls of  Blanchet 
once again. 

Other new faces to the 
Cavalier team include 
Rachel Polzer who joins 
the staff  as a member of  
the University of  Portland’s 
PACE program.  She teaches 
high school English.  

After a year at La Salle High 
School in Portland, Oregon, 
former Cavalier teacher Harry 
Ahn returns to Blanchet to 
teach high school Math.
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Eileen Virden is back as 
well to teach high school 
Advanced Placement 
English, oversee the DECA 
program and Cav Store and 
work with the Development 
Office staff. 

Corina Moore joins the 
teaching staff  and teaches 
mid-high Math and English.  
Corina was a former Blanchet 
high school teacher and 
Campus Minister. 

The music program 
welcomes three new teachers 
to the mix.  Kandi West 
has 10+ years of  experience 
working in the Salem-Keizer 
School District.  She heads 
Blanchet’s choir program, 
works with the sixth grade 
students, and leads the music 

effort for the school’s liturgies.  

Sarah Zielinski teaches the 
orchestra program. She brings 
a vast amount of  music 
experience to the school and 
is anxious to help strengthen 
and build the orchestra 
program. 

Riker Kasamoto is a full-
time teacher for Blanchet 
this year.  In addition 
to teaching band, Riker 
teaches 11th and 12th 
grade Social Studies 
courses and coaches mid-
high volleyball.

Carrie Winkler joined 
the Blanchet team at the 
end of  the 2016-17 school 
year as our new Business 
Manager. Prior to working 
at Blanchet, Carrie was 
the Office Manager and 
Trade Show Coordinator 
for Pheromone.  This is her 
first time working in a school setting, although she 
has volunteered many hours in her kids’ schools.  
She is most excited about becoming an integral part 
of  the Blanchet community and getting to know 
more about the faculty and staff, and the amazing 
students who make this school such a positive place.

Brenda Bernt joins the 
staff  as the Business 
Assistant. Brenda comes 
to us with many years 
experience in customer 
service and a background 
working in schools.  She 
worked for the Fairbanks 
North Star School District 

in Alaska and Ladd Elementary.  She is happy to 
be back in a school setting and interacting with 
students, parents and the wonderful faculty and 
staff  at Blanchet Catholic.  
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Called 2 B ThankfulHonoring our Supporters & Volunteers

2017 True Blue Gala

The 2017 annual beneift auction - True Blue 
Gala was a wonderful success thanks to the 
generosity of  the entire Blanchet community.  
From the bottom of  our hearts, we appreciate 
every gift and helping hand.  Thank you to our 
sponsors, donors, volunteers, guests, auctioneer, 
caterer, staff, faculty, parents and students.  You 
make the difference in everything we do in 
support of  our students and school!

Embrace the Potential
We had a very successful ‘Embrace the Potential’ auction appeal!  Our 
greatest need has always been tuition assistance.  When we opened our 
doors in 1995, the budget for tuition assistance was just over $20,000.  
Twenty-two years later our budget is over $360,000. We’re pleased to 
announce that due to the generous support of  our community, we raised 
over $52,000.  It’s not too late to donate to the ‘Embrace the Potential’ 
appeal.  If  you would like to donate to the ‘Embrace the Potential’ appeal, 
please go to our website, www.blanchetcatholicschool.com and check out 
the Spotlight section at the bottom of  the main page!
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Called 2 B ThankfulHonoring our Supporters & Volunteers
Consider Making a Year-End Gift
As the end of  the year approaches, we begin to reflect upon the many 
blessings bestowed upon us. The end of  the year also provides a great 
opportunity to thank God for these blessings by gifting to Blanchet Catholic 
School. The benefits of  income tax deductions, capital gains savings and 
other financial benefits are significant advantages that provide an incentive 
to make a gift at the year-end. A gift can also help support Blanchet for 
years to come.

There are many different ways of  contributing a gift. However, two of  
the easiest and most direct methods to gift are donations of  cash and 
appreciated stock or other investments.  You can also make other financially 
advantageous gifts such as real estate, life insurance, charitable remainder 
trusts, gift annuities, will/trust bequests and IRA/retirement accounts.

For more information on how you can help make a difference by 
contributing a year-end gift to Blanchet Catholic School, please contact  
Toni Nanneman at 503-391-2639 or  
toninanneman@blanchetcatholicschool.com. 

Other ways to Support Blanchet Catholic School
There are a variety of  ways that your everyday purchases can support 
Blanchet!  Many businesses or organizations provide opportunities to 
donate a percentage of  your purchases to the non-profit organization of  
your choice, like Blanchet!  Here are just a few…

Fred Meyer Rewards 
Families who have Fred Meyer Rewards Cards linked to Blanchet Catholic 
School can enroll for the Fred Meyer Community Rewards program 
and link their Rewards Card to Blanchet Catholic School.  Families may  
re-link their Rewards Cards online by visiting www.fredmeyer.com/
communityrewards.  Blanchet’s Non-Profit number is 87898.

Amazon Smile Program 
AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for you to support your 
favorite charitable organization every time you shop, at no cost to you. 
When you shop at smile.amazon.com, you’ll find the exact same low 
prices, vast selection and convenient shopping experience as Amazon.com, 
with the added bonus that Amazon will donate a portion of  the purchase 
price to your favorite charitable organization. To shop at AmazonSmile, 
simply go to smile.amazon.com from the web browser on your computer 
or mobile device.  On your first visit to smile.amazon.com, you need to 
select a charitable organization to receive donations from eligible purchases 
before you begin shopping. Your selection will be saved so that every 
eligible purchase you make at smile.amazon.com will result in a donation.  
Remember to choose Archbishop Francis Norbert Blanchet School 
whenever you shop on AmazonSmile.
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Alumni Spotlight

Michael Sullivan (’14) and Ryan Orlandini (’14) 
met Wei (Willy) Chen (’13) at Blanchet in 2013. 
Willy was a senior and an international student from 
Taiwan. They got to know each other on the varsity 
boys’ soccer team and in a few classes.  Over the 
course of  the year, the young men became very good 
friends and when Willy graduated he invited both 
Michael and Ryan to visit him in Taiwan.

During the summer of  their senior 
year, both Michael and Ryan 
spent two and a half  weeks in 
Taiwan. Willy, along with Vic Yeh 
(‘13), another exchange student 
from Blanchet, took Michael and 
Ryan around the entire island.  It 
was an amazing experience and 
they stayed in close contact with 
Willy over the years. 

Michael’s college roommate at 
Linfield was Jacob Myers (’14). 
While at Linfield, Michael and 

 

 Michael Sullivan (’14), Willy Chen (‘13), and Ryan Orlandini (’14) 

Called 2 B Friends
Jacob became friends with an international 
student from China.  Once again they were invited 
to visit their friend’s home country.  Once they 
confirmed that they would be going to China, 
Michael called Willy to make arrangements for 
another visit to Taiwan.

Jacob and Michael spent just over three weeks 
in Asia, a week and a half  in China, a week in 
Thailand, and a week in Taiwan. They saw a lot 
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Alumni Spotlight
Called 2 B Friends

of  amazing things on the trip but their favorites 
were the Great Wall of  China, the Forbidden City 
in Beijing and the beautiful beaches in Thailand.

During the week spent with Willy in Taiwan they 
went on a road trip along the east side of  the island 
where they went river rafting, saw Taipei 101, 
which is one of  the tallest buildings in the world, 
and spent two days on the beach enjoying the ocean 
and surfing. They were also able to visit Willy’s 
family which they enjoyed immensely. Willy served 
as translator since his family does not speak much 
English.

These trips were amazing experiences that have 
left an indelible impression on these young men 
who are thankful that the international program at 
Blanchet Catholic School brought them together 
and helped create what they know will be lifelong 
friendships.
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Called 2 B Connected

Want to stay connected to Blanchet Catholic School? “Like” Our Blanchet Alumni Facebook page @BlanchetAlumni!

We would love to hear from you! 
Please send your alumni updates to  toninanneman@blanchetcatholicschool.com

Elise (Nibler) Taylor (‘09) met Cody Taylor 
(‘08) when she came to Blanchet in 8th grade.  
The two started dating in 2008.  Both graduated 
from Blanchet and attended Western Oregon 
University.  A few months after graduating from 
college Elise got a job at an advertising agency 
as a graphic designer.  She now works as a 
graphic designer for Bay Equity Home Loans 
in Lake Oswego in their corporate marketing 
department.  Cody worked for a couple years 
as a tax accountant and now is the controller 
at Thomas K Flooring in Salem. The two got 
married on September 26, 2015 at St. Edwards 
Catholic Church.  They bought their first house 
in July of  2016 and currently live in Keizer.

Samuel Frances Belleque was 
born to Frank and Amanda 
(Davidson) Belleque (‘11) on 
September 5, 2017.

Congratulations to Candice Hopper (‘09) and Taylor Bay (‘09) who 
were married on September 9, 2017 in Silverton, Oregon.  They 
recently celebrated ten years together. 

Alumni -Tracking the Cavaliers

Bretton Ostby (‘14) attended 
the U.S Army Cadet Command 
Advanced Camp in Fort Knox, 
Kentucky this summer.  She 
graduated on July 10, 2017.  
Bretton received a full 4 year 
Army ROTC scholarship at the 
University of  Portland. She is due 
to graduate in 2018 with a degree 
in Biology.
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Connected

Want to stay connected to Blanchet Catholic School? “Like” Our Blanchet Alumni Facebook page @BlanchetAlumni!

Alumni -Tracking the Cavaliers

WHERE ARE THEY NOW?

Kelsey Nanneman (‘13)
received a Bachelor of  Science 
in Bioengineering from Rice 
University.  She is currently 
working at Medical Metrics, 
Inc. in Houston, Texas as a 
Technical Services Associate.  
Medical Metrics manages 
medical imaging for clinical 
trials of  new medical devices 
and drugs.  Kelsey writes test 
plans for clinic trials.

Melanie Pollard (‘13) became a full-
time volunteer missionary at the 
Oregon State University Newman 
Center after graduating this past year. 
She helped with campus ministry and 
outreach to students on campus, lead 
bible studies, mentored girls, helped 
with the liturgy of  Mass, and some 
administrative work as well.  She is 
now the Development Coordinator for 
the Newman Center.

Mariah Wyatt (‘13) received an  
associate’s degree from Oxford College of  Emory 
University and Bachelor of  Arts at Western Oregon 
University majoring in Psychology and minoring 
in Studio Art.  She is currently working towards 
her masters in Art Therapy and counseling at 
Marylhurst University.  She works for Trillium 
Family Services as an art teacher at the Edwards 
School Day Treatment program.  She works with 
elementary and middle school students.  She helps 
them successfully reintegrate into the school system 
and build their self  esteem, as well as their self  
efficacy in art.

Beth Grainey (‘13) graduated 
from Gonzaga University 
with a Bachelor of  Science in 
Mathematics with a Biology 
minor. She’s now working as a 
Research Assistant at Charles 
River Laboratories in Reno, 
Nevada.

Amanda McCall (‘13)
graduated from Texas 
Christian University 
this last summer with 
a Bachelor of  Science 
degree in Strategic 
Communication and 
a minor in Business.  
Amanda is currently 
working in a law firm in 
Portland while studying 
for law school.

Miranda Bartosz (‘13) 
graduated from Santa 
Clara University 
with a degree in 
Communication and 
minors in Anthropology 
and Theatre.  She 
is working as the 
Membership Coordinator 
for the Oregon Medical 
Association.

1 2 3
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BCS
2017 President’s Report

President’s Advisory Board
Gayle Caldarazzo-Doty, Business Owner

Gary Epping, Epping Family Foundation

Donna Garaventa, Attorney at Law

James S. Kreitzberg, Benefactor

Kevin Mannix, Attorney at Law

Patti Milne, Former Marion County Commissioner

Jim Monaghan, CEO, Gelco Corporation

The Most Reverend Kenneth Steiner,  
   Retired Auxiliary Bishop of  Portland

Lawrence Tokarski, CEO,  
   Mountain West Investment Corp.

Joe Weston, President, Weston Investment Company

Dick Withnell, Withnell Motor Company 
 
2016-17 Administration & Staff
Anthony Guevara, President

Brian Heinze, Principal

Carlton Wise, Vice Principal of  Instruction & 
Guidance

Robin Smith, Dean of  Students

Lana Doyle , Business Manager

Chris Lieder, Office Manager

Ron Miller, Facilities Manager

Toni Nanneman, Development Coordinator

Tom Howard, Athletic Director

Jaclyn Becker, Development Assistant & Assistant 
Athletic Director

Megan Johnston, Admissions & Marketing 
Manager

Jean Madison, Receptionist/Attendance

Alex Nanneman, Receptionist/Attendance

fiscal year 2016 - 2017

Inga Mannion, College Counselor

Filo Ortega, Custodial

Warren Williamson, Custodial

Danielle Wise, Campus Minister 

2016-17 Faculty
John Andreas

Mary Angove

Gail Armstrong

Sherrie Bashaw

Amelia Bileyu

Matthew Burrill

David Buttrick

Sam Cartan

Ted Dowell

Micki Halsey Randall

Mary Heintzman

Kami Hettwer

Nick Kintz

David Morse

David Mucken

Robbe Ostby 

Karen Parton Lee

Deb Pavelek

Tina Pearson

Stephanie Razmus

Kasey Roberts

William Roberts

David Shultz

Danielle Wise



2017 President’s Report Loui Fromwiller 
Please welcome Loui 
Fromwiller to the 
Blanchet Board of  
Directors.

Loui has a degree 
in Biology with 
an emphasis in 
Animal Science from 
Eastern Oregon 
University/OSU.  
After completing 
her undergraduate 

degree, she moved to Wisconsin with her husband 
Travis so that he could complete his medical 
training and residency.  While in Wisconsin, Loui 
worked as a veterinary surgical technician.  Once 
Loui and Travis started their family, she made 
the commitment to be a full time stay-at-home 
parent (that never seems to be home).  They 
greatly missed their extended family as well as the 
trees and mountains of  Oregon, so they decided 
to move back after ten years.  Loui and Travis 
have four children, Jacob (5th grade) at Queen 
of  Peace, Ellie (7th grade), Kyle (8th grade) and 
Garrett (10th grade), all at Blanchet. 

As a family they enjoy all things Oregon: hiking, 
camping, skiing, canoeing and backpacking.  
Travis, works as a Radiologist at Salem Radiology 
Consultants.  Loui enjoys spending her time as 
chauffer, chef, moderator, and tutor with their 
children, all of  which are active in school, church, 
athletics and scouts. 

Loui finds it immensely important to stay closely 
connected to the schools that their children attend.  
With children in elementary, middle and high 
school, she hopes that while on the Board she 
can provide a unique perspective from an active 
parent’s point of  view. 

Loui serves on the Board’s Programs and Services 
committee.
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Welcome New Board Member

Board of Directors
Executive Committee:

Kevin L. Mannix, Chair, Attorney

Lowell Smith, Vice-Chair, School Psychologist

Jennifer Paul, Secretary, Attorney

James Kreitzberg, Benefactor (Emeritus Member) 
 
Members:

Madison Barnes-Nelson - Student Body President

Mark Chong - Retired Consultant

Dr. John Coen, Orthopedic Doctor/Surgeon

Anthony Guevara, President, Blanchet Catholic

Theresa Haskins, Manager, Portland General Electric

Brian Heinze, Principal, Blanchet Catholic

Ron Hittner, Business Consultant

Mary Hollinger, Business Manager, Blanchet Catholic

Jeannie Ray-Timoney, Associate Superintendent, 
Archdiocese of  Portland

Bob Saalfeld, Lawyer, Saalfeld & Griggs

John Salstrom, Business Owner, Salem Trophy 

Elizabeth Vargas Duncan, Executive Director,   
   Oregon Municipal Electric Utilities Association

Doug Weathers, Hop Farmer



2016-17 Development Report

Major School Fundraisers
Thank you!  Two small words meant to express 
great appreciation for all of  those who support 
Blanchet Catholic School.  We are grateful to all 
of  the gracious donors listed in the back of  this 
publication whose generous financial support 
allows Blanchet to continue to carry out our 
mission.  We are thankful for the hundreds of  
volunteers who contribute their time and talent to 
ensure that our events and activities are successful.  
And finally, we appreciate the entire Blanchet 
community for their passionate support of  our 
students and school.  Below is a brief  report on 
our development activities for the 2016-2017 
school year.

Annual Benefit Auction ~ True Blue Gala 
We are so very thankful for the amazing support 
we had for our 2016 auction!  It was a challenging 
event with the ‘storm of  the century’ predicted, 
but True Blue Blanchet fans came to support the 
school and we had a wonderful evening of  great 
fellowship on October 15, 2016.  We were pleased 
to welcome a new auctioneer, Brad Caldwell with 
Stokes Auction Group.  We were successful in 
reaching the matching goal for the fund-a-need 
item of  a bus and new air conditioning system in 
the auxiliary gym.  

Student Raffle 
The theme for the Student Raffle for 2016-17 was 
‘Cavopoly’ and the students raised over $37,000.  
We gave away great prizes including a Columbia 
Gorge Hotel stay and cruise, $500 cash, Sony 
PlayStation 4, Al’s Garden Center gift card, 
Canon High Def  Camcorder, Flat Screen TV and 
more!  Thank you to everyone who supported this 
fundraiser by sponsoring the activity or buying a 
raffle ticket.

Annual Appeal 
Our 2016-17 annual appeal exceeded its goal and 
netted over $51,000 for Blanchet students and 
programs.  Nearly 200 donors contributed to this 
appeal and we are very thankful for each one.

Blanchet Catholic School is blessed to have so 
many sponsors, donors, staff, faculty, parents and 
students who support us!  Thank you.

2016-17 
Student Raffle 

$37,000

Auction 2016 
“True Blue Gala” 

$135,000

2016-17
Annual Appeal

$51,000
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 Reunion Time!
The class of  2007 joined together on Saturday, 
November 11, 2017 for their ten year reunion.  
Alumni visited Blanchet for a tour and a reception 
where they reminisced and shared memories with 
former classmates and teachers. They continued 
their reunion with an evening at Vagabond 
Brewery. 
 
Thank you to class representatives Michael 
Trevino and Kristin Hurd for putting together 
this festive event.  Blanchet is looking for 
representatives from the class of  2008 to help 
plan their ten year reunion.  If  you are interested, 
please contact Toni Nanneman at  
toninanneman@blanchetcatholicschool.com.

Bill Brooks Memorial  
Opportunities

Beloved teacher Mr. Bill Brooks 
passed away in February of  
2016.  Mr. Brooks spent a 
lifetime as a devoted learner  
and teacher.  He retired in 
2011 after over 40 years as 
an educator.  In his sixteen 
years in a Blanchet classroom, 
he inspired a generation of  
students to write, read, and 
think critically (in several 
languages).  Mr. Brooks is 
fondly remembered by many alumni as the teacher 
who was the most influential to their high school 
experience and the teacher who best prepared them 
for college studies.  He was Blanchet’s Educator of  the 
Year in 2005 and a Crystal Apple nominee in 2007.  
He was a well-respected teacher who demanded a high 
standard from his students. 
 
Memorial Scholarship Donations 
With the help of  many alumni and the support of  
the BCS community, a scholarship fund has been 
established in Bill Brooks’ name.  All donations 
received towards the Bill Brooks Memorial Scholarship 
Fund will go towards student scholarships.  Annually, 
8th grade Blanchet students who plan to attend 
Blanchet in the 9th grade will be invited to submit an 
essay.  The Blanchet Alumni Board meets to review all 
the submitted essays and award the winner.  The first 
recipient of  the Bill Brooks Memorial Scholarship was 
Mariela Saldana (Class of  ‘20). This past year, Clifford 
Hegney (Class of  ‘21) was awarded $500 for his essay.   
 
Memorial Library Book Donations 
Alumni also suggested creating a collection of  books in 
honor of  Mr. Brooks to be maintained in the Blanchet 
library.  We are looking to provide 4-6 copies of  6-10 
titles.  Inside each cover page, the person who donated 
the book should write a small inscription on what Mr. 
Brooks meant to them and the importance of  the book 
on your education and life.  We’ve already received 
several donations from Jessica Campbell (‘05), Beth 
Ann Nyssen (‘04), and Patrick Grainey (‘04).   
 
If  you would like to donate to the Bill Brooks Memorial 
Scholarship or Memorial Library Books, please contact Mrs. 
Nanneman at toninanneman@blanchetcatholicschool.com.



2016-17 Donor Recognition

2016 Auction Sponsors ~  
“True Blue Gala”
Blanchet Sponsors: 
McDonalds of  Salem & Keizer 
Pacific EMS 
 
Cavalier Sponsors: 
Al’s Garden Center 
Jim & Lorraine Anglemier 
Hillwood Properties 
Nanneman Farms 
Power Equipment Systems ~  
 Pete & Kelly Yunker 
Rootx - Parke & Corrie  
 Raffensperger 
Salem Catholic Schools  
 Foundation 
Salem Radiology Consultants ~  
 Dr. Travis Fromwiller 
Bishop Kenneth D. Steiner   
 (Retired) 
 
2016 Auction Donors ~  
“True Blue Gala” 
5 Brothers Yard Maintenance 
7 Points Painting 
AAA Oregon/Idaho 
Trevor & Teresa Abbott 
Advanced Ornamentals 
Kraig & Heidi Albright 
Rodney & Florita Alley 
Alpacas at Marquam Hill Ranch 
Al’s Garden Center &  
 Greenhouses 
Alvaro & Elvira Anaya 
Chris & Lisa Anderson 
Marne Anderson 
Ankeny Vineyard 
Fortunato & America Aranda 
Joseph & Cheryl Archer 
Alan & Linda Arp 
Wayne & Bonny Atwood 

Scott & Misty Barchus 
Paul Nelson & Luanne Barnes 
Dave & Sherrie Bashaw 
James & Lonna Bauer 
Best Little Roadhouse 
Ron & Laura Beyer 
Amelia Bilyeu 
Eamon & Peggy Bishop 
Phil Bogat 
Barry & Mary Bray 
Brigittine Monks 
Ed Thompson & Audrey Broyles 
Jonathan & Rachel Bucci 
Doug & Crystal Buchheit 
Nam Bui & Lily Nguyen 
Jon & Juli Burchard 
Dr. Dan Sewell & Mrs. Susie  
 Callahan 
Bertha Camacho 
Daniel & Elisabeth Campbell 
Rick & Megan Carsley 
James & Marisol Carter 
Juan & Veronica Castillo 
Hipolito & Ana Cedillo 
Doug & Julie Charles 
Juan Chavez & Consuelo Cortes 
Christian in the World Lecture  
 Series 
Christo’s Pizzeria-Restaurant 
John & Nicole Clifton 
John & Cathy Coen 
John & Cynthia Collier 
Scott & Sam Conway 
Gary & Debi Copple 
Courthouse Athletic Club 
Sally Cravinho 
Creative Canvas 
Dan & Debby Crocetti 
Sherwin Cullison 
Christopher Cummings & Laura  
 Pierce Cummings 
Thomas & Beth Cupani 

Alberto & Graciela Davila 
Richard & Laura DeLeon 
Gilberto & Mariacruz Diaz 
Miguel & Blanca Diaz 
Disneyland Resort 
Phillip & Nora Ditzler 
Sharon Dowen 
Dr. James & Rosemary Duffy 
Kristine Duffy 
Tom & Annie Duffy 
Dean & Beth Vargas Duncan 
Brandi Earnest 
Eastside Distilling 
Eiffel Grill 
Enchanted Forest 
Eric John Phototgraphy 
Lea & Rodolfo Estrabo 
Fast Properties LLC 
Stan Fenton 
Dale & Janie Fessler 
Rick & Melanie Fessler 
Mr. Peter Brown & Dr. Heidi  
  Fletemier 
Gregory & Christine Frank 
Kenneth & Jean Franklin 
Franciscan Sisters of  Perpetual  
  Adoration 
Carlos Diaz & Rosa Fregoso 
Full Sail Brewing Company 
Gallagher Fitness Resources 
Rod Galloway 
Jim & Donna Garaventa 
Mike & Marie Garcia 
Claudia Tolento Garibay 
Rebecca Garza 
Steve & Sarah Geisler 
Geoff  Wyatt Construction, Inc. 
Mike & Teresa George 
Mr. Greg Giruc & Dr. Margaret  
 Giruc DDS PC 
Angelica Gloria 
Shirlene Gonzalez 

This donor report lists contributions made from July 1, 2016 through June 30, 2017. Please notify us if  we have 
inadvertently omitted your name.

Thank You to Our Generous Supporters
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Debbie Goodwin 
Gourmet Gift Baskets 
Joshua Graves & Yvette  
 Thomas Graves 
Marcelle Greenwood 
Jonathon & Maricela Guerra 
Tony & Susie Guevara 
Lee & Laura Gwyn 
Lonye & Deanna Gwyn 
Hallie Ford Museum 
Hampton Inn & Suites - Salem &  
  Portland/Vancouver 
Troy & Melony Handran 
Karl Hegney & Michelle Lisa  
  Brandner-Hegney 
Mike & Mary Heintzman 
Rebecca Heintzman 
Jeff  & Dawn Hemstreet 
Fernando Fernandez & Linda  
 Herrera 
Fr. Joseph Heuberger 
Historic Deepwood Estate 
Ron & Mikki Hittner 
John & Peggy Holland 
Bruce & Brenda Holoubek 
Dr. & Dr. Joel & Cristina Hopkin 
Jaime Howard-Chavez & Rene  
 Chavez Acosta 
Shirley Howard 
Tom & Lisa Howard 
Michelle Howe 
Justin & Ashley Hubbard 
Jim & Kerstin Ilg 
Illahe Hills Country Club 
JC’s Pizzaria 
John L Scott Real Estate 
Langley & Judy Jones 
Russ & Chrystie Jones 
Walter & Glenda Jones 
John & Lisa Juhring 
Keizer Veterinary Clinic 
Bill & Tammy Kelm 
Dr. & Mrs. Gabe & Nicole Kennedy 
Kerry Kingsley Smith & Erin  
 Kingsley 
Walt & Mary Ann Kosiewicz 
Rick & Beth Kowalski 
Laurelwood Brewing Co. 
Eliseo & Maria Lemus 
Eric & Chris Lieder 

Herlin Alvarez & Luis Davila Lopez 
Teresa Lumbreras 
Erik & Tonya Lutz 
John & Inga Mannion 
Federico Manuel-Contreras &  
 Cristina Lopez-Ramirez 
Maravilla Bakery 
Luis & Terri Martinez 
Richard & Barbara Marx  
 Foundation 
Maryhill Winery 
Cameron & Elizabeth McCarthy 
Mr. & Mrs. James & Melinda  
  McDonald 
McDonald Orthodontics 
Barbara McIntosh 
Kristin McIntyre 
David & Gretchen McKane 
McMenamins 
McNary Golf  Course 
Larry & Mary Beth Melero 
Shawn & Amanda Meredith 
Mark Mhoon 
Edward & Theresa Mike 
Debbie Miller 
Ron & Bertie Miller 
Casey Mills & Lynette  
 Zielinski-Mills 
Luis Blanco-Perez & Kelley Mills 
Peter & Liz Miramon 
Terry Molyneux & Nancy  
 Reyes-Molyneux 
James & Lorna Monaghan 
Thomas & Deanna Moore 
East Salem Mr. Formal 
Mt. Angel Cellars and Vineyards 
David & Megan Mucken 
Michael Mueller 
Sam & Cari Myers 
Stuart & Lorene Nakamura 
Raghu & Krishna Namburi 
Marty & Toni Nanneman 
Brian & Julie Nease 
Kevin & Kathleen Neidigh 
Ann Nicgorski 
Jeff  & Megan Nicoloff  
Oak Knoll Golf  Course 
Oregon Ballet Theatre 
Oregon Coast Aquarium 
Oregon School of  Massage 

Oregon Shakespeare Festival 
Oregon Symphony 
Gary & Robbe Ostby 
Kennan & Nicole Outland 
John & Rebecca Overall 
Gonzalo Leon & Sonya Patino 
Cynthia Patrick 
Deb Pavelek 
Phagans’ School of  Beauty 
Phil Knight - Nike Inc 
Darrin & Lisa Plechl Phillips 
Jason & Tracy Phipps 
Photography by Jon - World Street  
 Art and Graffiti 
Pittock Mansion 
Jon & Chigusa Poole 
PopcornFetti 
Donald & Willa Porter 
Portland Center Stage 
Portland Children’s Museum 
Portland Spirit 
Portland Winterhawks 
Power Equipment Systems, Inc. 
Power Yamaha 
Premier Design Jewelry 
Pumpkin Ridge Ghost Creek 
Oscar & Suzanne Ramos 
Jennifer Ranstrom-Smith 
John Miller & Stacie Read 
Francisco & Adela Reyes 
Victor Rios 
Carol Roberts 
Ed & Kasey Roberts 
Amador Rocha & Miriam  
 Ibarra-Rocha 
Martin Rodiguez-Perez & Olga  
  Walmisley-Santiago 
Mark & Becky Rodli 
Silvia Rodriguez 
J. Ruiz Farm Labor Contractor 
Maria Elena Ruiz 
Jorge & Gina Salang 
Salem Audiology Clinic 
Salem Family YMCA 
Vada Salinas 
Joseph & Brooke Saltarello 
Russ & Debbie Satterfield 
Gregory & Laura Savage 
Mildred Schaub 
Rick & Holly Schindler 



CAVALIERS
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Neil & Jennifer Schmidt 
Dan & Cindy Schnurbusch 
Bill & Jo Severin 
Shilo Inns 
Mike Smolin & Barb Schreiber 
Chris & Sheli Snawder 
Ramon & Luisa Solis 
Soulful Edges 
Dr. Eugene & Rebecca Spear 
Shashi & Jayashree Srinivasan 
St. Paul Rodeo Association 
Jim & Paula Stageman 
Rev. Kenneth Steiner 
Kelly Stoll 
Rob & Katie Stuart 
Sean & Rosie Sullivan 
Sweetly Baked 
The Grotto 
The Oregon Garden 
Margaret Thumel 
Victor & Kelly Tiscornia 
Jayson & Debra Tobias 
Stephanie Tuttle 
Valley Pacific Floral Inc. 
Jyll Valo 
Raul & Marie Veliz 
Viesko Quality Concrete 
Anna Rossi von Riedkirch 
Dan & Lori Walsh 
Warpaint  International 
Carmin Weber 
Ted & Diane Welter 
Kaitlin Wheeler 
Wild Sparrows Designs NW 
Wildlife Safari 
Willamette Turf, Inc. 
Willamette Valley Vineyards 
Willamette Valley Fruit Co. 
Willamette Heritage Center at  
 the Mill 
Leonard & Annie Williamson 
Walter & Kathy Wilmes 
Carlton & Danielle Wise 
Pete & Kelly Yunker 
Cliff  Alexander & Heidi Zinsmann 
 
Embrace the Potential ~ 
“True Blue Gala” 
Trevor & Teresa Abbott 
Darla Allender 
James & Lorraine Anglemier 

Brian & Sandi Belleque 
Kim Burke 
Brad Caldwell 
Thomas & Jacqueline Carey 
Mark & Laura Chong 
John & Nicole Clifton 
Cathy Coen 
John & Cynthia Collier 
Dan & Debby Crocetti 
Ferruccio & Sharon Crocetti 
designPort Inc. 
Steven & Erica Duch 
Paul & Leona Farrell 
Michael & Lisa Foresee 
Travis Fromwiller MD & Loui  
  Fromwiller 
John & Dolores Gander 
Jim & Donna Garaventa 
Gelco Foundation 
Mr. Greg Giruc & Dr. Margaret  
 Giruc DDS PC 
Connor Harrington 
Mike & Mary Heintzman 
Bob & Marypat Hill 
John & Peggy Holland 
Chuck & Mary Hollinger 
Noreen Howard 
Glenn & Kathie Huerta-Enochian 
Rob & Sue Keith 
Dr. Gabe Kennedy 
Mr. & Mrs. Walt & Mary Ann  
 Kosiewicz 
Jane Kreitzberg 
Kula Foundation 
Eric & Chris Lieder 
Al & Marsha Lyons 
Kevin & Susanna Mannix 
Casey Mills & Lynette  
 Zielinski-Mills 
Elvin Mills 
Terry Molyneux & Nancy  
 Reyes-Molyneux 
James & Lorna Monaghan 
Patrick & KK Burrell Monaghan 
Sarah Morris 
Monsignor Gregory Moys 
Mr. & Mrs. Carl & Liz Mucken 
Marty & Toni Nanneman 
Mr. & Mrs. John O’Connor 
Matt & Tina Pearson 
Gary & Lynn Ruggles 

Joseph & Brooke Saltarello 
Dr. Dan Sewell & Mrs. Susie  
 Callahan 
Lowell & Maureen Smith 
Mr. Shelly Smith 
Dr. Eugene Spear 
Sean & Rosie Sullivan 
Richard & Nathelle Togni 
Michael Trevino 
Bob & Christina Weber 
 
Archbishop Blanchet Society 
Donors 
Mark & Tish Baker 
Mark & Laura Chong 
Dr. John & Cathy Coen 
Michael & Gail Coleman 
Dr. James & Rosemary Duffy 
Dean Duncan & Beth Vargas  
 Duncan 
Ms. Helen Fritton 
Michael & Mary Grainey 
Patrick Grainey 
Tony & Suzy Guevara 
Bill & Theresa Haskins 
Stewart & Mona Hayes 
Hill Family Foundation Fund of  the 
 Oregon Community Foundation 
Jeff  & Mary Jones 
James & Jane Kreitzberg 
Richard & Joanna Kreitzberg 
Lancaster Village Retirement &  
  Assisted Living 
Charles & Krina Lee 
Al & Marsha Lyons 
Cameron & Elizabeth McCarthy 
Stan & Patti Milne 
James & Lorna Monaghan 
Patrick & KK Monaghan 
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Plata 
Parke & Corrie Raffensperger 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Saalfeld 
Dan & Susan Sewell 
Ms. Louise Schroeder 
Stephen & Eileen Zielinski

Donations In Memory
In Memory of  Bill Brooks 
Mrs. Gail Brooks 
Charles and Anita Cain 
William Howell 
Martin and Toni Nanneman 
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CAVALIERSIn Memory of  Patricia Vargas 
Normand and Heidi Guite

 
Donations in Honor 
In Honor of  Sam Hoskins 
Bill and Marsha Hoskins 
 
In Honor of  Justin Outland   
Carole Bozarth  
 
In Honor of  John & Judy Plechl  
Darrin and Lisa Phillips 
 
In honor of  Lynn Ruggles  
Mr. Mark Prince 
 
Annual Fund, General  
& In-Kind Donations  
Annual Fund Donations 
Trevor and Teresa Abbott 
Darla Allender 
Jeanette Ambrose 
Don and Gloria Amort 
Marne Anderson 
John and Veronica Andreas 
Robert and Mary Angove 
Richard and Cindy Angyal 
Fortunato and America Aranda 
Joseph and Cheryl Archer 
Scott and Misty Barchus 
Jeff  and Connie Barlow 
Paul and Luanne Barnes Nelson 
Dave and Sherrie Bashaw 
Richard and Konnie Bay 
George and Judy Belt 
Luis and Kelly Blanco-Perez 
Carole Bozarth 
Barry and Mary Bray 
Lou Bricher 
Doug and Crystal Buchheit 
Jon and Juli Burchard 
Buyserie Family Trust 
Marianne Campbell 
Terry and Kimberley Cannady 
Tom and Jackie Carey 
Juan and Veronica Castillo 
Doug and Julie Charles 
Donald and Virginia Chehak 
Mark and Laura Chong 
John and Cathy Coen 
John and Cynthia Collier 

Paul and Kingsley Connolly 
Conrad and Marjorie Conrad 
Daniel and Debby Crocetti 
Alberto and Graciela Davila 
Carlos and Rosa Diaz 
Phillip and Nora Ditzler 
Ted and Holly Dowell 
Richard and Sharon Dowen 
Judy Duff  
Tom and Annie Duffy 
Dean and Beth Duncan 
Jim and Mary Fahlstrom 
Paul and Leona Farrell 
Lloyd and Kathleen Ferschweiler 
Dale and Janie Fessler 
Bob and Jean Fessler 
Jim and Christine Foster 
David and Beth Fountain 
Gregory and Christine Frank 
Kenneth and Jean Franklin 
Helen Fritton 
Travis and Loui Fromwiller 
John and Dolores Gander 
Rebecca Garza 
Gelco Charitable Foundation 
Pete & Shirlene Gonzalez 
Debbie Goodwin 
Paz Grant 
Marcelle Greenwood 
Normand and Heidi Guite 
Pete and Margie Gutierrez 
Steve and Andy Harland 
Bill and Theresa Haskins 
Karl Hegney and Michelle Lisa  
 Brandner-Hegney 
Mike and Mary Heintzman 
Jack and Marianne Hemstreet 
Agosto Hernandez 
Mesheal Heyman 
Hill Family Foundation Fund of  the 
 Oregon Community Foundation 
Elinor Hillebrand 
Cheryl Holding 
Chuck and Mary Hollinger 
Christopher Holmes Parker 
Joel and Cristina Hopkin 
Bill and Marsha Hoskins 
Shirley Howard 
Tom and Lisa Howard 
Jim and Kerstin Ilg 
Paul and Jean Jablonski 

Karen Pingle

In Memory of  Eric Howard 
Shirley Howard 
 
In Memory of  James Kreitzberg 
Elizabeth Belshaw 
Boldt, Carlisle & Smith 
Bill and Cheri Crocker 
Mary Dobson 
J. Jay Kirby III and Elizabeth Doty 
Paul and Leona Farrell 
Ruth Gassner 
Paul and Valerie Hammer 
Chuck and Mary Hollinger 
Walter and Glenda Jones 
Steelhead Metal & Fab LLC 
Ron and Ann Lyman 
Ronald and Bertie Miller 
Vera Moehring 
William and Kathleen Ten Pas 
Elisabeth Walton Potter 
Duane and Ellen Schacher 
Robert and Genevieve Straw 
Marcus Walker 
Mr. & Mrs. Robert Zeigen
 
In Memory of  Robert A Lieder 
Eric and Chris Lieder 
Matthew & Nicole Lieder 
Mr. Jeffrey Lieder 
 
In Memory of  Gary Ruggles 
Richard and Cindy Angyal 
Ed and Maxine Bashaw 
Brian and Sandi Belleque 
Larry and Chris Breshears 
Tim & Mary Ann Daley 
Bob and Jean Fessler 
Dale and Janie Fessler 
Fran and Rita Foltz 
Carlton and Lorriane Gianella 
Mike and Mary Heintzman 
Jeff  and Mary Jones 
Eric and Chris Lieder 
Victor and Vikki Leonardo 
Brandy O’Bannon 
Leonard and Lizabeth Schmidt 
Clarence & Sandra Schlecter 
Lowell and Maureen Smith 
Pete and Tina Van Handel 
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Langley and Jody Jones 
Russ and Chrystie Jones 
John and Lisa Juhring 
Bill and Tammy Kelm 
Gabriel and Nicole Kennedy 
Evonne Kimball 
Walt and Mary Ann Kosiewicz 
Stephen and Christina Kosiewicz 
Rick and Beth Kowalski 
Jane Kreitzberg 
Kroger 
The Kula Foundation 
Thomas Kuzma 
Jeffrey Lieder 
Matthew Lieder 
Eric and Chris Lieder 
Jeanine Lopez 
Richard and Barbara Marx 
Kristin McIntyre 
MDU Resources Foundation 
Joe and Debbie Meeuwsen 
Sebastian and Catherina Mekkadath 
Thomas Meyer 
Terry and Eileen Miller 
Ronald and Bertie Miller 
John and Stacie Miller 
Jason and Tina Millican 
Casey and Lynette Mills 
Terry and Nancy Molyneux 
Patrick and KK Monaghan 
Thomas and Tracy Muller 
Sam and Cari Myers Jermann 
Stuart and Lorene Nakamura 
Alexandria Nanneman 
Kelsey Nanneman 
Martin and Toni Nanneman 
Kevin and Kathleen Neidigh 
Janet Nelson 
John and Pat O’Connor 
John and Megan Osborn 
Kennan and Nicole Outland 
Paul and Betty Jean Pappert 
Joe and Anita Pardo 
Nathan and Cynthia Patrick 
Darrin and Lisa Phillips 
Pioneer Trust Bank Foundation 
Bruce and Jill Pollard 
Douglas and Anna Porter 
Mark Prince 
Paul and Janet Raffensperger 

Billie Raleigh 
Rhett Randall and Micki  
 Halsey-Randall 
Dr. & Mrs. Michael Raschko 
Martin Rodriguez-Perez and Dr.  
 Olga  Walmisley-Santiago 
Joseph and Darcy Ruef  
Maria Elena Ruiz 
Patrick and Janet Russell 
Robert and Susan Saalfeld 
Russ and Debbie Satterfield 
Gregory and Laura Savage 
Phil and Angela Scanlan 
Ms. Mildred Schaub 
Rick and Holly Schindler 
Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Schmitz 
David and Margie Schmutz 
Mrs. Charlene Schnurbusch 
Dan and Cindy Schnurbusch 
Bill and Jo Severin 
Carl and Linda Smith 
Chris and Sheli Snawder 
St. Martin de Porres Trust 
James and Paula Stageman 
Gary and Teresa Stanley 
Cynthia Steinkamp 
Andrew and Sally Sylvester 
Victor and Kelly Tiscornia 
Andy Trevino 
Raul and Marie Veliz 
Justin and Marie Vincent 
Wells Fargo Community Support  
 Campaign 
Wells Fargo Foundation

General Donations 
BGL, Inc. 
Duch Properties LLC 
Gelco Charitable Foundation 
Hillwood Properties 
Charles and Barb Hopewell 
Gabriel and Nicole Kennedy 
Howerton, Hopkin, & Kennedy,  
 LLC 
Cameron and Elizabeth McCarthy 
Mentor Graphics 
Martin and Toni Nanneman 
Razmus & Associates 
Joseph & Darcy Ruef  
Salem Conference Center 
Salem Catholic Schools Foundation 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Ward 
Joseph E. Weston Public  
 Foundation 

In-Kind Donations 
Pat and Shirley Ackerman 
Cravinho Landscape & Lighting 
Tom and Annie Duffy 
Dutch Bros DB011-04 
Tony and Suzy Guevara 
Martin and Toni Nanneman 
Salem Catholic Schools Foundation 
Michael Smolin and Barb Schreiber 
Scott and Melissa Turner 
Ron and Eileen Virden
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Did You Know?

Blanchet Catholic School’s first individual state champion was Kaitlin Kelty (‘03).  
Kaitlin won the OSAA 3A/2A/1A singles tennis state title in 2001. Family ties 
run deep at Blanchet Catholic School.  Kaitlin’s cousin John is a current sixth grade 
student and future Cavalier Class of  2024 graduate.  We wonder if  tennis runs in the 
family. 
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Archbishop Blanchet Society contributions help to fund tuition assistance; giving more 
students the opportunity to achieve their academic and spiritual goals at Blanchet.

Please consider becoming a member.
www.blanchetcatholicschool.com/ABS

Archbishop Blanchet 
Society

You Can Make a Difference

TO PARENTS OF ALUMNI if this magazine is addressed to your son or daughter who no longer maintains a permanent address at your home,  
please notify the Development Office at 503.391.2639 or toninanneman@blanchetcatholicschool.com with the current mailing address.  Thank you.


